Brocks Hill Primary

Weekly News Bulletin

Issue Number 15
10th January
2019

WELCOME BACK

Welcome back and a Happy New Year to all the children, parents and staff.

Staff would like to thank the children and families for their kind words and generosity and gifts over Christmas time. We hope you had a lovely break and you are ready for the spring term!

BROCKS HILL ACHIEVE GOLD



We are pleased to announce that following a <u>VERY</u> successful external validation Brocks Hill have achieved the **Youth Sport Trust Gold Quality Mark** for 2018. The school went through an external validation a few weeks ago and were accessed at many different levels including: Leadership, Teaching and Learning, Quality of provision and Pupil Engagement and Voice.

All areas were deemed <u>OUTSTANDING</u>. The external verify went on to say the school was beyond a GOLD level judgement. We are very pleased with the outcome and the extremely positive feedback given. The Quality Mark from the Youth Sport Trust recognises our commitment to delivering the VERY best possible sporting experiences for the young people at our school. "There are a whole range of educational, health and wellbeing benefits from delivering high quality PE and school sport, and we see on a regular basis that when it is delivered well it can transform the lives of all pupils."

PARENT INFORMATION SESSION

Parent Information session

(Plus activities for Brocks Hill children)
Tuesday 15th January
5.30PM-6.30PM

How to support children's education at home including more information on home learning.



Parent Information

AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS

After school booklets are now available on the school website (in the parents section under clubs) or you can collect a booklet from the school office.

Deadline for club forms is Tuesday 15th January 2019.

Clubs would commence week beginning 21st January 2019. (Science club will commence on Wednesday 27th February 2019).

CAR PARKING

Leicestershire County Council says it will deploy a patrol vehicle outside schools it has identified as having a problem with motorists who ignore parking restrictions. The car will be appearing at dropping off and picking-up times to record vehicle registrations, track owners through the DVLA and issue £70 fines to offenders.

Please can everyone park safely and be considerate of the local residents and not block driveways.